# Heath School of the Control of the C

## BERNARDS HEATH INFANT AND NURSERY SCHOOL

Summer Term Newsletter

20th May 2016

Breakfast Club - If you wish to make a booking please contact Lindees on 01727 848355

Class	Feeling Proud
Heath am/Flex B	Harrison
Heath pm/Flex A	N/A
Heartwood	Benji
Clarence	Alex
Verulam	Esa
Churchill	Thomas
Spencer	Richard
Mitchell	Ella
Ryder	Sid
Alban	Sam
Morpurgo	Tia

## Please Take Care

One of our parents was hurt after a collision with a scooter this week.

To keep everyone safe please ensure children push their scooters while on school property.

Thank you

## App of the week

i motion

i motion is a fantastic app to help you start making your own short films. Stop start animation at the tip of your fingers!



# Birthdays this week

Richard, Annabelle, Elliot, Laurence, Eva L, Mrs Brown, Mrs Randall

In our KS1 music assembly this week we have been learning about the piano. We were very lucky to have 2 piano performances; Nicholas (Ryder Class) played War Drums and Alex C (Ryder) played Twinkle Twinkle. They sounded great and have obviously been practising hard.

Thank you to our parent volunteers who are doing a fantastic job cooking with our children.

Please can we ask for you to return any pots with lids to the office and if you would like to donate any further small pots with lids, they will be gratefully received!

We still have some free child tickets to the Hertfordshire County Show, please come to the office if you would like one. They will be given out on first come first served.

## Year 1 Visit to St Albans

Year 1 have been exploring structures as part of their Design and Technology learning. On Thursday morning the children went for a walk to town to look closely at the different buildings and were so inspired they built a whole model village outside in the afternoon.

Thanks to the volunteers who made this visit possible.

Read on to find out what the children had to say about the visit:

"It was good fun and I liked the clock tower" Rosie

"We saw lots of different buildings. My favourite was the clock tower." Charlie

"The best bit was seeing the clock tower because I haven't seen it before." Scarlett H

"I liked the stained glass windows in the old church." Thomas B

"My favourite was the church (St Peters) because it was so tall," Eilidh

"It was fun because I didn't know all these buildings have so many facts." Thomas

"I had fun, saw Tesco." Nahemiah

Contact us: governors@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk

admin@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk

Remember there is a cake sale and get together on Tuesday 24th May at 2.30pm in the hall.

Please bring donations of cakes to the office on Tuesday morning.

Thank you!



Please make sure that all school uniform including water bottles and after school club clothes are named.

### Class Assemblies

This week Heath, Verulam and Clarence classes shared their learning in a special assembly just for their mums, dads and grandparents. The audience were given a special insight to their children's day at school and were entertained with singing, photos and really clear explanations about what their children love learning most at school. Standing up to talk to a room full of adults can be a daunting prospect and we were very proud of how confident the children were. Thank you for coming to support the children, thanks too to the staff for all their hard work.

Next week Heartwood Class will have their turn.

This week Year 1 have been talking about... feelings.

They have used bright colours to create gorilla pictures in the style of Andy Warhol. The children talked about the colours they chose and how they made them feel. They talked about excited, sad, shy, worried. If you would like to pop in and take a look then please come to the office after school.

79% of parents have registered and downloaded the Gateway App and are ready to receive messages from school. If you are yet to do this then you need to do so as soon as possible. If you are experience any problems please talk to Dawn or Serena in the school office.

## PTA Newsletter

Please remember to read the PTA newsletter to find out about all of the exciting events that are taking place.

REMEMBER, REMEMBER		
DATE	TIME	EVENT
Tue 24 May	2.30- 3.00pm	PTA Cake sale and get together
Wed 25 May	9am	Heartwood Class Assembly
Fri 27 May		School Closed—Staff Training Day
Half Term Monday 30 May—Friday 3 June		
Mon 6 Jun		Arts week
Fri 10 June	8.50am	Open classrooms
Mon 13 Jun		Phonics screening week
Fri 17 Jun	4.15-6pm	110th birthday picnic on the field
Tue 21 Jun	9.15- 10.30am	New to Clarence Class visit morning
Wed 22 Jun	9.15- 10.30am	New to Heartwood Class visit morning
Thur 23 Jun	All day	Heath Class visit to Hatfield House
Mon 27 Jun		Start of Healthy Living Themed Week
Tue 28 June	9.15am	Clarence & Verulam Sports morning
Tue 28 June	10.30am	Heath and Heartwood sports morning
Tue 28 June	1.30pm	KS1 sports afternoon
Thur 30 Jun	2pm	School Festival of Sports—all welcome
Thur 30 Jun	9.15– 10.30am	New to Verulam Class visit morning